
Old Windsor Parish Council 
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD ONLINE ON WEDNESDAY 10th FEBRUARY AT 7.30 P.M 

 

PRESENT: Cllrs. J.K. Dawson, M.V. Beer, M.P. Bennett, J. Bhabra, D. Boresjo, W. Chan, A. Horner, 

L.C. Jones, N.J. Knowles and J. Tweedy 
  

  John Lee – Clerk to the Council 

  

APOLOGIES: Cllr. P.D. Jacques 
  

111.20 ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Clerk had no announcements for this meeting. 
 

112.20 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

There was one member of the public present at this meeting. 
 

113.20 MODEL CODE OF CONDUCT 

Cllrs. Jones and Knowles declared personal interests in relation to all the applications to be 

considered at this meeting as a member/deputy member of the Windsor Development Control 

Panel of the Borough Council and declared that they would not vote or make a final decision on 

any of them at this meeting. 
 

114.20 MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THE 13th JANUARY 2021 

The minutes were approved as a true record and were signed by the Chairman. Proposed by Cllr. 

Jones and seconded by Cllr. Horner. 

 

115.20 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE ABOVE MINUTES 

There were no matters arising from these minutes. 

 

116.20 POLICY & FINANCE  

• The Payments List was approved by members. Proposed by Cllr. Jones and seconded by Cllr. 

Knowles with all members in favour.  

• Members agreed to the virements proposed. Proposed by Cllr. Jones and seconded by Cllr. 

Knowles with all members in favour. 

 

117.20 ESTATES AND ENVIRONMENT 

The Clerk informed members that two of the noticeboards needed to be replaced. He was tasked 

with finding out the replacement cost. Members were also updated on all other work being done. 

 

118.20      PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

  

 
Members had No Objection to this but had serious concerns about the removal of a garage/parking 

space resulting in insufficient parking for this property on the road that has the worst parking 

problem in the parish. Cllr. Jones declared an interest and took no part in the decision making. 
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Members had No Objection but had concerns about the lack of parking on the property. 

 

 
Members had No Objection. 

 

 
Members had No Objection. 

 

119.20 CHAIRMANS REPORT 

Members were updated on matters concerning the Tapestries. 

 

120.20 BOROUGH COUNCILLORS REPORTS 

Cllr. Jones informed members that the EA will consider current levels and the times when opening 

the weirs on Jubilee River in future. Members also discussed a letter from RBWM that stated the 

the River Thames Scheme channel from Datchet to Staines has been dropped as RBWM could not 

commit to its contribution. Members agreed to look into getting a consultant to report on the flood 

risk to Old Windsor. The Chair will find a consultant and any costs will be agreed by email as time 

is of the essence. Proposed by Cllr. Jones and seconded by Cllr. Tweedy with all members in 

favour. Members were also updated on the savings needed to be made by RBWM. 
 

121.20 COUNCILLORS QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Cllr. Beer updated members on Heathrow/aviation matters 

 

122.20     NEXT MEETING 

The next Meeting of the Council will be held on online on the 10th March 2021 at 7.30pm.  

 

 

 

________________________       CHAIRMAN 

  THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.55PM 
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